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A New Bus Service for our Ward  
We fought for, and won, a brand-new scheduled bus 
service for you!  
We would like to thank Newport Bus, the former Cabinet 
Member for Infrastructure (Cllr Lacey) and the Residents 
bus group for their hard work in making it happen too. 
 
It serves Duffryn, Coedkernew, Marshfield and Wentlooge 
and began operating in [April]. The bus will run: 
  
· 31A, Royal Gwent Hospital, Docks Way, Lighthouse 

road, Morgan Way, Asda, Celtic Springs, Castleton. 
Marshfield, Peterstone, St Brides, Lighthouse Park 

· 31C, via Royal Gwent Hospital, Docks Way, Lighthouse 
Road, Morgan Way, Asda, Lighthouse park, St Brides, 
Peterstone, Marshfield, Castleton, Celtic Springs.  

In the past 12 months, since our last 
newsletter, we have also achieved: 
 
Duffryn play areas: Celtic Horizons 
playpark upgrade (see below). 
Bus shelter: A replacement bus 
shelter at Castleton is approved 
and is in the work schedule. 
Fly tipping removal: Following re-
ports of fly tipping on Pound Hill 
embankment, we worked to deter-
mine the ownership/responsibility 
for the land and ensued the remov-
al of the will fly tipping. 
Waste enforcement: We are 
pleased that enforcement officers 
from Newport CC will be attending 
each community council to explain 
their role and how residents can 
help. 
Lighthouse car park: We pressed for 
and achieved increased security 
measures at the Council car park 
adjacent to the former Lighthouse 
pub.  



What we have done: 
Attended community council meetings. 
Regularly attended the Duffryn Commu-
nity Link winter warm hub at the Duffryn 
Community Centre to get to know and 
assist residents. 
Held ward surgeries in all areas. 
Kept updated our FB pages for residents. 
Arranged planning enforcement meet-
ings for the Levels. 
Walkabouts on Duffryn Estate and liais-
ing with multi-agency groups to identify 
and resolve issues. 
Involved in the Save 6 Bells pub group. 
Produced and delivered regular news-
letters. 
Attended Marshfield and District WI 100th. 
Birthday party. 
Attended, Tredegar Park Primary and 
Marshfield Primary schools in our roles 
as governors.  
We have been meeting and making 
connections with local businesses such 
as [Microsoft, Porsche etc.], to ensure 
that strong community links are forged. 

Celtic Horizons play area  
We were pleased to attend the opening of the 
Celtic Horizons playground along with Cabinet 
members, Newport CC staff and children from 
Tredegar Park school. The play equipment is made 
from 80% recycled material and is designed for a 
mix of different ages. We hope this will be well 
used. 

We are also expecting to see the imminent up-
grade of Kestrel Way playground - good news all 
round! 

Upcoming ward surgeries: 
 
Duffryn community centre,  
20th September, 6pm 
 
Michaelstone, village hall,  
25th October 6.30pm 
 
Coedkernew, Parc Golf club,  
15th November 6pm  
 

Marshfield village hall,  

6th December, 6.30pm 

Contact information: 
Councillors: 
Rhian.Howells@newport.gov.uk /  
Trevor.Watkins@Newort.gov.uk /  
Allan.Screen@newport.gov.uk 
 
Residents can also contact us on 01633 656656/email:  
info@newport.gov.uk    
 
Ward Facebook Groups:  
Marshfield and Michaelston y Fedw Community Page  
Duffryn, Coedkernew and Tredegar Park Community 
Page 
 
Other useful contacts: 
Jayne Bryant, MS, Jayne.Bryant@senedd.wales 
Ruth Jones, MP, ruth.jones.mp@parliament.uk  
 


